[image: image1.jpg]AMERICAN SPICE TRADE ASSOCIATION, INC

2025 M Street, NW e Suite 800
Washington, DC 20036

Tel: 202-367-1127 » Fax: 202-367-2127
E-mail: info@astaspice.org

Web: www.astaspice.org




November 19, 2008

Department of Health and Human Services

Food and Drug Administration

Docket No. FDA-2007-N-0465

RIN 0910-AF61

RE: Label requirement for food that has been refused admission into the United States

These comments are submitted on behalf of the American Spice Trade Association (ASTA) in response to the request for comments regarding the proposed rule that would require owners and consignees to label imported food that is refused entry into the U.S. with a label that reads “UNITED STATES: REFUSED ENTRY.”  

ASTA is a trade association that represents the U.S. spice industry.  It was founded in 1907 and represents the interests of approximately 175 members including companies that grow, dehydrate, and process spices.  ASTA’s members include U.S.-based agents, brokers, and importers, and companies based outside of the U.S. that grow spices and ship them to the U.S. and other companies associated with the U.S. spice industry.  ASTA members manufacture and market the majority of spices sold in the U.S. at retail and to food processors.

ASTA strongly supports the concept that previously refused imported food be barred from entry into the U.S. and that the practice of “port shopping” be eliminated. ASTA’s mission, in part, is “working to ensure clean, safe spice.” As spice importers and consumers, we all lose when the integrity of our food supply is potentially compromised.

We do have several suggestions regarding the implementation of the proposed rule. We have some concerns about the definition of “container.” For example, we think it would be unreasonable and unnecessary to have to label every single bag or drum within a shipment. The potential cost associated with labeling, as it is proposed, would be significant. Several spice/food companies have estimated that to label a “container,” according to the definition in the proposal, would be over $1,500.00, not including demurrage. One suggestion would be that pallets, or similar units, be part of the definition of a container. 

We support the intent of this proposed rule, and understand the need to be able to easily see the REFUSED ENTRY stickers, however we would urge you to define “container” in such a way that it is not overly burdensome, both financially and logistically, on food importers.
Thank you for your consideration. Please contact me at CDeem@astaspice.org if you have questions.

Sincerely,

Cheryl Deem

Executive Director

